
MARCH 30 – APRIL 3, 2020
COMMISSIONER MEETINGS

Sweet Grass County Commissioner meetings are held in the office of the county commissioners in the 
Sweet Grass County Annex in Big Timber, Montana, unless otherwise noted in the minutes.    The first 
Monday of each month a department head staff meeting will be held at 9:30 a.m. Claims will be 
reviewed and approved for payment every Thursday unless a conflict arises.  At least one commissioner 
will be in the office from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. daily unless they are at a conference or a meeting 
requiring them to be out of the office.  

NOTICE:  These minutes reflect the proceedings of the Board of County Commissioners.  The 
official minutes are on file with the Clerk and Recorder (MCA 7-4-2611(2)(b).

************************************************************************

Monday, March 30, 2020

Commissioner Wallace was in today and Commissioner Moody and Roe were working from home.

Tuesday, March 31, 2020

Commissioner Moody was in today and Commissioner Wallace and Roe were working from home.

The Sibanye/Stillwater Mine revised action plan was reviewed.

An amendment to increase the state funding for the county health nurse was reviewed and signed. 

Wednesday, April 1, 2020

Commissioner Wallace was in today and Commissioner Moody and Roe are working from home.

Thursday, April 2, 2020

Commissioner Roe was here in the morning, Commissioner Moody was here in the afternoon and 
Commissioner Wallace was working from home.

Claims for the week were reviewed and signed.

Shawn Titeca called to discuss the dog problem at the Boulder Forks fishing access.

Public Works Director Conner came in to discuss working the road department crew as conditions are 
optimum for blading at this time.

An email was sent to department heads for an update on their offices rather than have a staff meeting.

Friday, April 3, 2020

Commissioner Moody was here in the morning, Commissioner Roe was here in the afternoon and 
Commissioner Wallace was working from home.

An email was sent to the DMV requesting they suspend driver’s license services until further notice.

Kimberly McCullough donated 10 masks she made for the annex employees.



Claims for the month of March totaled $104,859.61
Payroll for the month of March totaled $239,280.06

Respectfully submitted,
/s/ Vera Pederson

Board of County Commissioners

William Wallace, Chairman

Date Approved:  May 7, 2020

Attest:
Vera Pederson, Clerk


